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FORTHCOMING EVENTS / REMINDERS 

Every Friday Lunch Orders.  

Thursday 6th April Last day of term.  Early dismissal 2.30pm. 

Monday, 24th April School Council Approved Pupil free Day 

Tuesday, 25th April Public Holiday 

Term 1  Week 10 

Pupil Free Day Monday, 24th April—Focus on Numeracy 

School Council has approved a pupil a pupil free day for the first day of Term 2. Teachers will be 

building their professional knowledge on teaching numeracy with a focus on “The Big Idea’ in numer-

acy. 

Research has shown us that some students who are struggling with numeracy have 

gaps in their knowledge in critical areas. Our focus will be on the first two areas 

Trusting the Count and Place Value. Trusting the Count involves students having a 

mental picture of numbers. Imagine dice where numbers are represented by dots. If 

you see a three and a four it is highly likely you don’t count the numbers but intuitive-

ly know what these numbers look like. You also likely know that these numbers can 

be represented in a variety of different configurations. Students need a robust mental 

picture of numbers. If you would like to know more follow the link> 

What is Subitizing in math? Why is it important? - Number Dyslexia  

Our second focus area will be Place Value. Our numeration system requires students to have a ro-

bust understanding of the Base 10 system (one’s, tens, hundreds etc.)  Students need to know that 

the 3 in 36 represent 3 tens and that 3 tens is bigger that 3 one’s and smaller that 3 hundreds. This 

may sound simple, however the concepts involved can be quite tricky. Students need to be given 

multiple opportunities to explore relationships in maths. 

Place Value – How Important Is It Really? - Maths Australia  

mailto:boolarra.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.boolarra.vic.edu.au
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Class Caterpillars  

The P/1/2 were lucky enough to have 6 monarch caterpillars to care 

for this term. We discovered that the caterpillars eat only milkweed 

leaves and that their poo is called ‘frass’. We loved seeing them 

grow fat like the caterpillar in ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’ and 

found that when we made loud noises, we could make them move 

their heads up and down. The students kept a diary documenting 

the changes they saw. I have shared Jack’s 

diary below. 

 

 

EASTER 

Caterpillar Diary by Jack Sparrow 

Day 1: The caterpillar is eating leaves 

on the tree.  

Day 7: The caterpillar is starting to 

make a cocoon.  

Day 8: They became cocoons on Fri-

day. The cocoons are green and gold.  

Day 20: Today I saw an orange butterfly. 

It had big wings 



BIG NEWS—Our out of School Hours Care is back, bigger and better than ever, run-

ning five days per week.  If you would like your child enrolled for out of school hours 

care please come and get an enrolment form. 



Week 9 Term 1 

Ruby 

For upholding our 
four school values 

every minute of 
every day.  Ruby, 
you show great 

initiative and are 
always happy to do 
whatever is asked 
of you both in and 

out of the 
classroom. 

 Week 10 Term 1 
Logan 

 
For your engagement 

during literacy 
classes.  Logan you 
concentrate, listen 

and participate in all 
activities.  Well done. 

 

Week 9 Term  1 
Sophia 

Who modelled our 
value of respect 
through always 
being ready to 

learn and trying 
her best in class. 

 
 

Week 10 Term 1 
Angela 

For showing respect 
to herself and others 

in all areas of her 
learning. 

 
 

Week 9 Term 1 
Harry 

For the engagement 
he is showing in 

class. Harry’s 
confidence is 

growing and he is 
beginning to raise his 

hand to share his 
ideas and thoughts in 

class.  Well done 
Harry. 

 Week 10 Term 1 
Jackson 

For his engagement 
with class discussions.  
Jack pays attention to 

what is being 
discussed and is able 
to answer questions 
and give insightful 

comments on topics 
discussed.  Jack also 

showed perseverance 
when he completed 
all the pages of his 
Caterpillar Diary.. 

 

 

Positive Yard Behaviour 
Congratulations to the following students.  

You have demonstrated our school values out 
in the Yard:  

 
Ashton     Gus 

 

Student can choose an item from our 

prize box or a hot chip lunch on Friday 

TEACHER OF THE WEEK 

Mrs Duncan 

 

For trying to make her 

lovely vision of our 

school come true!  

Thank you so much. 



Maths Achievement Awards 

Week 7 Term 1 

Sian 

 

Week 8 Term 1 

Ashton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week  7  Term 1 

Richie 

 

Week  8 Term 1 

Ethan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Liz and Doug Black for running our 

breakfast at school. 

• Barb for her volunteering and help in 

the school. 

• Thank you to Gewalin’s Dad, Craig for 

giving us donuts and donating the eggs 

for our egg roll. 

• Isabelle’s Mum, Nadine for our Easter 

Fundraiser. 

CURRICULUM CONTRIBUTIONS—PARENT PAYMENTS 2023 

We are asking $150 for 2023 curriculum contributions and 

are asking for parents to pay  by the end of March 2023.  

We thank those of you who have already contributed. 

If you would still like to make payments for this year’s cur-

riculum contributions you are welcome to do so.  

Our bank account details are  BSB 063522 Account No. 1006 

8539.  Please use your child’s name as reference and contri-

butions for easy receipting. 

Attendance Requirements 

If your child is sick or absent, you are required to notify the school as soon as possible on the day of absence, through SkoolBag or phone 

Notifying the school of your child’s absence either prior to, or on the day that they will be away, helps ensure the safety and wellbeing of children and will fulfil 
your legal responsibility. 

From the end of Term 2 2018, all Victorian government schools are required to contact parents/carers as soon as practicable on the same day of an unex-
plained student absence. If your child is absent on a particular day and you have not contacted the school to explain why or the school has not been able to 
contact you, the absence will be marked as unexplained. 

This system also promotes daily school attendance. Going to school every day is the single most important part of your child’s education, they learn new things 
every day – missing school puts them behind. 

The <insert school name> Attendance Policy which outlines the school’s processes and procedures for monitoring, recording and following-up of student ab-

sences is available <insert details>. 

AUSSIE OF THE MONTH 

Matilda 

 

Matilda is a model stu-

dent who shows our 

school values.  She is 

kind and caring  to all in 

our school.  When it 

comes to learning Matil-

da always aspires to do 

her  best.  Well done 

Tilly. 



 

 

 

For an effective way of receiving our school emails and oth-

er notifications and notices if you do not use our website, 

please follow this link to jump on board with our SkoolBag 

App.   

You can also enter your child’s absence from school. 

https://www.moqproducts.com.au/skoolbag/installation-

instructions/ 

JUST A REMINDER………. 

If your child is absent 

Please let us know by calling on 5169 6471 or 

entering the  

absence via the Skoolbag app by 8.45am. 

Thank you 
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